Senator Barry O’Sullivan
Chair
Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee

Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator O’Sullivan

I refer to the appearance by the Policy and Research Division of this Department before the Rural and
Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee at the Budget Estimates Hearing on Monday,
23 May 2017.

The Division was asked a number of questions during the hearing about the status of the Independent
Review of the National Cycling Strategy 2011-2016 (the Review). The excerpts appear in the Proof
Committee Hansard as follows:

Date: Monday, 22 May 2017
Page: 113 Lines: 31-32
Page: 115  Lines: 47-50

The responses by the Department may have raised some uncertainty about the status of the Review.

I would like to clarify that the Review was completed earlier this year, and it has been provided to the
relevant government officials in the states and territories. They are now considering the findings of the
Review as part of the process they have established to develop options for any future arrangements for
active transport.

An accurate reference to the status of the Review appears in the Proof Committee Hansard as follows:

Date: Monday, 22 May 2017
Page: 113 Lines: 22-24

I would appreciate if you would note this clarification for the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Philippa Power
Executive Director
Policy and Research Division

g June 2017
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